

请用黑色签字笔 填下列考与及姓 名项:

哈尔滨师大附中

2022 年高三第二次联合模拟考试

东北师大附中

辽宁省实验中学

英语试卷

学 校

级

注意事项:

装

1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。

2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改 动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写在 本试卷上无效。

3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回

姓 名

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时, 先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后, 你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到 答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题, 从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。 例: How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19. 15.

B. £ 9, 18.

C. £ 9. 15.

iT . 答案是 C.

~ ij

装

内

1. Where is the woman eager to go?

线 A. The Nile.

B. The Pyramids.

C. Egypt.

2. What are they mainly talking about?

A. New shoes.

B. Shoe shops.

C. Her husband.

3. Where does the conversation take place?

不 A. At a store. B. At a restaurant.

C. At a hotel.

线 4. What is the time now?

A. 9:00.

B. 9: 15.

C. 9:45.

5. What's the relationship between the speakers?

答 A. Neighbors. B. Boss and employee.

C. Doctor and patient.

第二节 (共15 小题;每小题1.5 分,满分22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独自。每段对话或独自后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选 出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前, 你将有时间阅读各个小题, 每小题5 秒钟; 听完后, 各小题将 给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独自读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What is the man struggling with?

A. Money.

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

B. Driving.

C. Memory.

微信客服: zizzs2018

英语试卷 第1页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



L

IJ

Ŀ

7. How will the woman help the man?		
A. She'll give him some advice.		
B. She'll drive him to the bank.		
C. She'll remind him of money.		
听第7段材料,回答第8至第10题		
8. Where do the woman's family memb		autumn?
A. In Paris.	B. In Hawaii.	C. In Tokyo.
9. Why does the woman go to Paris for		XII SAN SANSA (CONTROLLA PRODUIA
A. Because her family have never b		
B. Because two of her aunts are from		
C. Because she wants to go there fo		
10. How does the man like his trip ne		
A. He is very excited at it.		
B. He is very calm at it.		
C. He is a little disappointed at it.		
听第8段材料,回答第11至第14题	i	
11. At what time do you think the con		
A. In the morning.	B. At noon,	C. In the afternoon.
12. Where did Rita go so that she was		C. III the atternoon.
A. The police station.	B. The restaurant.	C. The shop.
13. Why did Rita go back to her ear?	7. The restaurant.	C. The shop.
A. To lock the car.		
B. To leave the handbag in the car.		
C. To get her checkbook.		
14. What did Tom suggest?		
A. Phoning Rita's friend again.		
B. Phoning her own manager for he		
C. Phoning the manager of the resta		
听第9段材料,回答第15至第17题		
15. What is the probable relationship	between the two speakers?	
A. Boss and secretary.		
B. Father and daughter.		
C. Manager and customer.	2 2	
16. What is David Brown's phone num		6 100 10
A. 633001.	B. 622301.	C. 633201.
17. Where is the phone number?		
A. On Miss Grey's desk.	B. On Mr. Blank's desk.	C. On Mr. Brown's desk.
听第10段材料,回答第18至第20点	题。	
18. When is the speaker talking?		
A. In the morning	B. In the afternoon.	C. In the evening.
19. Who are the listeners?		
A. Patients.	B. Visitors.	C. Nurses.
20. Which is NOT allowed in the hosp	oital?	
A. Smoking in any area.		
B. Listening to the hospital radio.		

英语试卷 第2页(共8页)

C. Dropping in on patients in the morning.

2 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)	ι
第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 2 分,满分 30 分)	1
阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中,选出最佳选项。	u
\mathbf{A}	
How to see London like a pro	н
We've explored London thoroughly and come away with quite a few lessons. Here are our tips.	C
Visiting Buckingham Palace	
Being London's most iconic landmark, this grand 775-room building is where Queen Elizabeth hosts	0
feasts and meets heads of state. But if you're dreaming of taking a visit to it, you'll need to plan your trip	d
carefully. The palace is typically only open during the summer months from July 23rd to October 3rd.	F
Visiting hours are from 9:30 a.m. to 6:30 p.m. If you're visiting when the palace isn't available to tour,	s
you can still see the Changing of the Guard.	Ŀ
Hitting the London Eye	s
The London Eye is a playful addition to the city skyline. Standing near centuries-old architecture,	b
this enormous Ferris wheel goes round slowly over the left bank of the Thames, serving up views over the	
London Bridge and the Shard to the west, plus a wide perspective of the Palace of Westminster. Buy your	2
tickets in advance online, choose a clear day and go first thing in the morning to avoid crowds peak.	
Drinking afternoon tea	
Afternoon tea — a sacred, buttery ritual (仪式) — is reason enough to come to London. The British	
have taken a simple tea break and turned it into a luxurious ceremony, complete with patterned china,	
layered plates of finger sandwiches and scones in cream and jam. And we haven't mentioned the cakes,	2
which are often brought around on a wheeled cart. When making a reservation, remember that afternoon	
tea isn't a snack but a full meal with sweet and salty elements, and you'll be stuffed. The smart move is to	2
skip lunch and maybe even dinner.	F 18
21. Which is a proper time to visit Buckingham Palace?	2
A. July 18, 10:00 a. m. B. Aug. 23, 8:30 a. m.	
C. Sep. 27, 3:00 p. m. D. Oct. 2, 7:30 p. m.	
22. The attraction of the London Eye lies in the fact that	
A. it provides a good view of some places of interest	
B. it makes London's skyline seem more harmonious	e
C. it spins quickly over the left bank of the Thames	£
D. it is more historic compared to the nearby buildings	
23. What do we know about British afternoon tea?	V
A. It is a short break with light snacks.	a
B. It is a full meal with various tasty foods.	a
C. It combines sour and sweet flavours well.	s
D. It is complete with delicate silver dishware. B	
Christmas 2020 was shaping up to be a heartbreaker for Melanie Lee. A few weeks earlier, her 33-	a
	F
year-old son had lost his battle with a long illness. Then the transmission(变速器) on her 2007 Chevrolet	F
Tahoe failed to work. She had no means of paying for it to be fixed. "When it broke down, I broke down," Lee told CNN. "Now I don't have my baby, and I don't have	~
transportation. How am I supposed to stay active in my grandchildren's lives?"	0
Eliot Middleton, 38, who is the owner of a barbecue restaurant and former auto mechanic, in his free	a
and inclinately 50, and to the source of a particular restaurant and former auto inclinately in his free	E

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018

英语试卷 第3页(共8页)



time, repairs and gives away used cars. He'd heard about Lee's difficult situation from her nephew Frank McClary, the mayor of Andrews, South Carolina. On Christmas morning, Middleton showed up unannounced at Lee's home with a gift: a white 1993 Oldsmobile.

"I had no idea what was going on," said Lee. "He handed me the keys and didn't ask for anything." Once again, she's able to pick up her granddaughters from school and take them to dance class. "I got my freedom back."

The idea for the used-car giveaway came to Middleton a year earlier during a food drive he'd organized. Many of those who'd lined up for a meal walked up to four miles to get there because they didn't have cars. "Cars are a lifeline in this part of South Carolina," Middleton told CBS. "There's no public transportation, no Ubers, no taxis to take people to job interviews, doctor appointments, even food shopping." So he posted on Facebook an offer to trade his restaurant's specialty, barbecued ribs, for broken-down vehicles. Since then, friends and strangers have dropped off more than 100 cars in various states of disrepair. Many sit in Middleton's yard waiting to be patched up and donated, usually to those he's heard about through word of mouth. It's a list of names that grows daily.

"People think Eliot is an angel," Mayor McClary told the Washington Post. "And I do too."

- 24. What can we learn about Melaine Lee from the text?
 - A. She lost her son in a car accident.
 - B. She was deeply depressed when her car broke down.
 - C. She refused to look after her grandchildren without a car.
 - D. She got a brand-new car from Middleton for free.
- 25. What will people get if they give their cars to Middleton?
 - A. Some money.
 - B. Another car.
- C. Some food.
- D. A Christmas gift.

订

装

iT

线

内

不

答

- 26. What does the underlined part "patched up" in Paragraph 5 probably mean?
 - A. Fixed up.
- B. Given away.
- C. Taken apart.
- D. Thrown about.
- 27. According to the text, which words can best describe Middleton?
 - A. Outgoing and organized.
- B. Modest and optimistic.
- C. Generous and cautious.
- D. Caring and skillful.

C

Facebook has launched its first pair of smart glasses, which house speakers and cameras, built with eyewear firm Ray-Ban. The glasses, which are available in a range of colours and styles, are priced at £299 and will be available from September 13.

Called Ray-Ban Stories, the glasses feature two five-megapixel cameras to take photos and videos, as well as built-in microphones and speakers enabling users to make calls and listen to audio. The glasses also come with built-in LED lights to let people nearby know when the wearer is taking a photo or video and pair with the new Facebook View app, which enables users to share content from the glasses to their social media accounts.

Announcing the new hardware, Facebook acknowledged that privacy was a key issue it had looked to address when creating the new device. "As with any new device, we have a big responsibility to help people feel comfortable and provide peace of mind, and that goes not only for device owners but the people around them, too," the social network said in a blog post.

Facebook said it would also offer guidance to users on how to safely use the glasses with regard to others. "We've developed guidelines for what is and isn't an appropriate use of the glasses, some of which are surfaced right in the app during onboarding, and which are available in full online on our dedicated privacy microsite for Ray-Ban Stories."

英语试卷 第4页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



请用黑色餐字笔 填下列考号及姓 名项:

学

班

校

级

装

"These tips include respecting people's preferences if they ask you to stop recording or don't want to be in a photo or video, not capturing photos and videos while driving, and turning off the glasses in private areas like places of worship, a doctor's office, or locker rooms."

28. Which of the following statements is true according to the text?

- A. The smart glasses are made by Facebook independently.
- B. The glasses have more than two five-megapixel eameras.
- C. Users can share content from the glasses with their friends.
- D. The build-in LED lights help take better pictures.
- 29. What can be inferred from the text?
 - A. The glasses will be a hit with Facebook users.
 - B. People can buy the glasses at the start of September.
 - C. The tips on safe use of the glasses are not free.
 - D. Some people may feel uneasy when being caught on camera.
- 30. What is Facebook's attitude to the issue of privacy?
 - A. Serious.
- B. Indifferent.
- C. Negative.
- D. Objective.

31. What is the best title for the text?

A. Safety Guidelines for Glasses Users

B. Facebook's Release of Smart Glasses

C. Privacy Related to New Technology

D. Users' Feedback on Smart Glasses

I

姓名

IQ is often considered as an important driver of success particularly in fields such as science, innovation and technology. In fact many people have endless fascination with the IQ scores of famous people. But the truth is that some of the greatest achievements by our species have primarily relied on qualities such as creativity, imagination, curiosity and empathy (国際).

Many of these characteristes are rooted in what scientists call "cognitive (认知的) flexibility"— a skill that enables us to switch between different concepts or to adapt behavior to achieve goals in a novel or changing environment. Cognitive flexibility provides us with the ability to see that what we are doing is not leading to success and to make the appropriate changes to achieve it.

Cognitive flexibility may have affected how people coped with the pandemic lockdowns (疫情封锁) which produced new challenges around work and schooling. Some of us found it easier than others to adapt our routines to do many activities from home. Such flexible people may also have changed these routines from time to time trying to find better and more varied ways of going about their day. Others, however, struggled and ultimately became more rigid in their thinking.

Flexible thinking is key to creativity. It also supports academic and work skills such as problem solving. For example, visual artists may be of average intelligence but highly creative and have produced masterpieces. Creativity is also important in science and innovation. We have discovered that successful businessmen who have created multiple companies are more cognitively flexible than managers of a similar age and IQ.

Cognitive flexibility is also associated with high recovery from negative life events as well as higher quality of life in older individuals. It can even be beneficial in emotional and social cognition: studies have shown that cognitive flexibility has a strong link to the ability to understand the emotions, thoughts and intentions of others.

英语试卷 第5页(共8页)

订 线 内

装

iT

不不

要

答颐

5

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



n

n

:1

п

d

1

Neuroimaging studies have shown that cognitive flexibility is dependent on a network of frontal brain regions. There are a number of ways to objectively assess people's cognitive flexibility including the Wisconsin Card Sorting test and the CANTAB Set Shift Task. And the good news is that it seems that you can train cognitive flexibility.

- 32. What can we learn from Paragraph 1?
 - A. Creativity is the only source of people's success.
 - B. A driver's achievement is not determined by IQ.
 - C. The IQ of famous people is mysterious.
 - D. IQ may not be the key factor in human's achievements.
- 33. Which might NOT be an example of cognitive flexibility during pandemic lockdowns?
 - A. Organizing online meetings.

B. Taking up indoor workout.

C. Joining in group hiking.

- D. Learning to bake at home.
- 34. Which belongs to the consequences of cognitive flexibility?
 - A. Flexible people tend to stick to their routines.
 - B. People have a better understanding of others' feelings.
 - C. Businessmen are more likely to succeed than visual artists.
 - D. Older individuals are able to avoid misfortunes in life.
- 35. What would the following paragraph talk about?
 - A. The ways to develop cognitive flexibility.
- B. The application of cognitive flexibility.
- C. The Wisconsin Card Sorting test.
- D. The importance of training cognitive flexibility.

微信客服: zizzs2018

第二节(共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。 Imagine you're about to submit an application to your dream school and suddenly, your heart starts pounding(狂跳): Did I make a wise decision choosing this major? <u>36</u>? To avoid this situation, follow these steps.

What subjects interest you? An automatic answer may be the subject in which you get the highest score. 37. If you had to take one class, what would it be? When you have free time, what kinds of books would you pick up and read? Your answers may hint at what you're truly interested in.

<u>38</u>. For example, artificial intelligence, biomedical science and mechanical engineering are some of the most promising current majors.

Now take a closer look at the above two steps. For example, maybe you find yourself hooked when you're learning about computer science, and artificial intelligence appears to be of great importance in the world as well. 39. There may be a few, but don't worry, we still have one more step.

Check your dream school's admission requirements. For example, I've been interested in both psychology and education, but apparently psychology has higher requirement for admission. 40.

Grab a pen and start creating your own desirable major.

- A. No, think hard
- B. Mark them both
- C. What if I'm wrong

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- D. What about seeking advice from my parents
- E. If you have many ideas in mind, list them all down
- F. Comparatively speaking, education would be a smarter choice
- G. Write down what you believe will be most in demand in the future

英语试卷 第6页(共8页)

6 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

ď

411

F

I

(uit

417

4



第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)第一节(共20小题;每题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

I developed my fascination for China as a child and when the opportunity arose for me to learn in China, I did not 41. My China journey is one in the wonderland.

Already stressful and challenging, my experience of struggling for my Master's Program in Xi'an Jiaotong University 42 into a greater storm as COVID-19 rocked our boats. My life ended up in chaos. Our 43 was in the Chinese government. We believed they would soon take us out of this 44 — leaving or staying. And they did.

My time in China has given me many moments of self-reflection, and opportunities for 45 who I am. Finding new styles to express my inner self is truly an 46 activity within China!

I now travel to and from on the busy roads, tunnels and sidewalks of the city in all kinds of weather to meet deadlines on a daily basis. It is my total <u>47</u> that the traffic system of this country <u>48</u> what China is — the best of both worlds — Western and Asian.

Food! Being invited to a home cooked dinner really helps to <u>49</u> nostalgia (乡愁). Cooking together has been an unforgettable way of <u>50</u> with friends, and without doubt, friends are <u>51</u> for living a meaningful life.

Same as <u>52</u>! Have you seen how the elders of the nation play Ping Pong? It is played so <u>53</u> and skillfully as to be named the official sport. My university, Xi'an Jiaotong University gave me a wonderful opportunity to <u>54</u> this sport and many more.

Having <u>55</u> in kindergarten for five years in America, I've understood that good parenting and education are the <u>56</u> of a child's discipline and personality. I've been blessed to observe that the Chinese <u>57</u> and parenting methods have <u>58</u> Chinese teachers and children in a special way. I would love to <u>59</u> their unique schooling techniques into my educating practice.

My two years in China have been just as unbelievable yet beautiful. Such a <u>60</u> of the body, heart and mind can surely carve memories on stone forever.

41. A. decide	B. hesitate	C. regret	D. escape
42. A. worsened	B. widened	C. strengthened	D. sharpened
43. A. duty	B. doubt	C. hope	D. trouble
44. A. danger	B. dilemma	C. process	D. failure
45. A. assessing	B. imagining	C. changing	D. exploring
46. A. academic	B. awful	C. enjoyable	D. ordinary
47. A. belief	B. objection	C. expectation	D. fantasy
48. A. damages	B. affects	C. completes	D. represents
49. A. promote	B. maintain	C. relieve	D. understand
50. A. bonding	B. comparing	C. consulting	D. growing
51. A. available	B. essential	C. unusual	D. considerate
52. A. customs	B. arts	C. jobs	D. sports
53. A. patiently	B. cheerfully	C. correctly	D. commonly
54. Λ, engage in	B. put off	C. approve of	D. comment on
55. A. struggled	B. taught	C. performed	D. lived
56. A. results	B. efforts	C. roots	D. advantages
57. A. culture	B. language	C. literature	D. architecture
58. A. struck	B. shaped	C. confused	D. exhausted
59. A. adapt	B. divide	C. import	D. transform
60. A. feeling	B. relaxation	C. meeting	D. journey

英语试卷 第7页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



A-A	4.1	· · · I PT	- 1 -	. ~	11	*44. /1	11
-	(TT	1() /1\20	: 每小颗	1 5	4	**	15 4

阅读下而材料,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Chinese museums have made a leap in their development over the past few years. Statistics released by the National Cultural Heritage Administration on May 18 <u>61</u> (show) that there was <u>62</u> rise of about 23 percent compared with 2015. As a result, China has the fourth <u>63</u> (large) number of museums in the world next <u>64</u> the United States. Germany and Japan.

65 Chinese museums are developing rapidly, yet further reform 66 (require) today in order to give them a more outstanding role in the nation's overall development. After three years of preparatory work, nine ministry-level 67 (organize) jointly released the document, which offers guidelines on promoting reform 68 development of the field.

"However, 69 (face) the problem of unbalanced development, we should make more effort 70 (improve) our museum system." said Guan Qiang, deputy director of the National Cultural Heritage Administration.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文_文中共有10处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加,删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(A),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用(\)划掉

修改:在错的词下画一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处, 多者 (从第 11 处起) 不计分

改错题在下面的短文上修改,再放到答题卡相应位置拍照上传

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是李华,你的英国朋友 Jack 准备参加学校一年一度的越野赛,写信征求你的意见。请你给他回信,内容包括:

- 1. 表示支持;
- 2. 对此项运动的理解;
- 3. 给出建议。

参考词汇:cross-country running race 越野赛注意:

- 1. 词数 100 左右;
- 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

Dear Jack,

Yours , Li Hua

英语试卷 第8页(共8页)

: 装

iT ~

线山

iT

不

线

要

答

题



2022 年三省三校 二模答案

听力: 1---5 CAABC 6---10 CBABC 11----15 CACCA 16----20 CBBAC

阅读: 21---23 CAB 24---27 BCAD 28---31 CDAB 32---35 DCBA 36---40 CAGBF

完形: 41----45 BACBD 46----50 CADCA 51---55 BDDAB 56---60 CABCD

语法填空:

61. showed 62. a 63. largest 64. to 65. Although/Though/While

66. is required 67. organizations 68. and 69. facing 70. to improve

改错:

Ladies and gentlemen, welcome to our school! It is \underline{a} honor to introduce our martial

an

arts club to you.

Since it founded six years ago, it has been popular among students. Every Friday

It /口川 Was

afternoon, the member gather to practise martial arts under the direction of two teachers, that members who

have ever competed in martial arts competitions. The members are <u>frequent</u> organized to put on frequently

performances in various occasions. Not only can we keep the Chinese tradition alive, and we can on/at

also strengthen our body and willpower by practise martial arts.

practising

Now, let's watch <u>out</u> some wonderful performances together. I hope they can have a good 删掉 you/we

time in our school.

参考范文:

Dear Jack,

I'm very delighted to know that you are going to take part in the cross-country running race held annually in your school. I'm proud of you and admire you so much.

Long-distance running benefits us a lot. Not only can it build up our body but it can also strengthen our will. Besides, finishing the hard race will help us obtain self-confidence and motivation, which are essential qualities in our future success.

To make it, it's necessary to train regularly and make full preparations for it. Also, there is no doubt that you should take enough nutritious food and valuable instructions from your coach.

Go for it and wish you success.

Yours, Li Hua

【听力原文】

(Text 1)

M: Do you really want to go to Egypt?

W: Yes, I really want to go there! I'm looking forward to seeing the Pyramids and the Nile.

(Text 2)

W: Do you like my new shoes?

M: Oh, yes. Aren't they smart? Where did you buy them?

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



W: Thank you very much! They are a present from my husband.

(Text 3)

W: It's lovely. I'll take it.

M: Are you paying cash?

(Text 4)

M: The bus was supposed to arrive at 9:00 and it's already 15 minutes late. If it doesn't come soon, I'll be late for my date.

W: Yes, I have a meeting at 10:00 and I can't afford to miss it.

(Text 5)

M: Good morning, madam. Come in. What can I do for you?

W: Well. I'm having difficulty in sleeping. I often wake up at three in the morning and I just can't get back to sleep.

(Text 6)

M: Hey, Susan. You're good at remembering things, aren't you?

W: Yeah, I guess so. Why?

M: I'm always forgetting things. Last week I went to the bank for some money, and I forgot to take it out of the machine. When I remembered and went back, the money was gone. Besides, I couldn't remember where I parked my car.

W: That's pretty bad.

M: Can you give me some advice on ways to improve my memory?

W: Not really. You'd better just let me drive you to the bank next time.

(Text 7)

W: My parents told me my uncles and aunts are planning a big family reunion in Paris this fall.

M: Are you going to the reunion?

W: You bet. All my uncles and aunts will take their children along, too. So I'll meet many cousins there.

M: How nice! But why Paris?

W: Because two of my aunts are French. They met and got married to my uncles in France. Some of their relatives are still living there.

M: Have you ever been to France before?

W: No. Actually, I've never traveled abroad. I'm very excited about it. I just can't wait.

M: My parents are going to take me on a trip to Hawaii next month by way of Tokyo, but I've been there three times already.

(Text 8)

W: Sorry, I'm late, Tom.

M: It's all right, Rita. Where have you been?

W: At the police station. I've lost my handbag. Or perhaps someone's taken it. I don't

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



know.

M: Oh, no. What happened? Sit down. Was there anything important in it?

W: Important! My checkbook, all the papers I need for work.

M: Oh, that's terrible. But how did you lose it?

W: Well, as you know, I was with a friend all morning and we had lunch together. After I had lunch, I went shopping. And when I wanted to buy something, I couldn't find my checkbook. Then I remembered that it was in my handbag. And my handbag was in my car.

M: So you went back to your car.

W: But I didn't find it there.

M: And you went to the police station?

W: Not immediately. Before I went to the police station, I called my friend's office. No luck.

M: You should go to the restaurant where you had lunch and look for it.

W: Oh, I should have done that.

M: Now you'd better telephone the manager right away.

(Text 9)

M: Any messages, Miss Grey?

W: Just one, Mr. Blank. You had a telephone call from someone called Brown, David Brown.

M: Brown? I don't seem to know anyone called Brown. What did he want?

W: He wouldn't say. But it sounded important. I told him you'd phone him as soon as you got back.

M: Well, I'd better do it then, I suppose. Er...you've got his phone number, haven't you?

W: Yes, it's 633201.

M: 622301.

W: No, 633201.

M: Oh, I'd better write it down, otherwise I'll probably forget it.

W: I have already done it, Mr. Blank. It's on your desk.

(Text 10)

11

Hello, listeners. Welcome to Henton Hospital Radio. Before our music program at four, I'm going to repeat some of our hospital rules.

The visiting hours are in the afternoon from 2:30 to 3:30 and in the evening from 7:00 to 8:00. But remember only two people can see you at the same time. Sorry about that, but you can imagine what would happen if we didn't have these rules. The other rules are about our hours. We start pretty early—you might not be used to that. We wake you at 6 o'clock, breakfast is at 8 o'clock, and lunch is at noon; there's tea at 3:30 and supper is at 6 o'clock.

You can see the no-smoking sign—we don't allow smoking in the wards. However, if you do need to smoke, there are special areas where it is allowed.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



You will find the radio switch on the wall near your bed, with your headphones, if you want to listen. It's our own hospital radio wishing you a speedy recovery.

关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、 台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南、请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。





自主选拔在线



咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com

12